



Mrs Sue Boorman B'Ed (Hons)
Headteacher
Mrs Jo Padfield BA (Hons)
Deputy Headteacher

Gershwin Road Basingstoke

Hampshire RG22 4PQ

**2** 01256 350313

Email: parent.mail@hwis.hants.sch.uk

Website: www.hwis.hants.sch.uk

2<sup>nd</sup> December 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

# Keeping you updated! More about Christmas and Bits 'n' pieces!!

## Father Christmas visit

Exciting news ....... we have been able to arrange for Father Christmas to Zoom in to each class for a visit on Monday 16<sup>th</sup> December. He was unable to come in person as he is rather busy at this time of year. He will meet the children in each of their classes to talk to them about their upcoming plans and how he is getting ready at the North Pole. He will also answer any questions that they may have. The visit last year was a huge success. He is sending in a Christmas gift for the children to have as well and we are hoping they arrive in time for the children to take them home on the same day. The cost for this event is £3. Please pay for your child to attend via Arbor. Please make payment by 13<sup>th</sup> December 2024 at 9am.

#### Father Christmas letter

We are offering personalised letters to come through the children's doors at home. Please click on the link below to complete one for your child. Each year groups letters are different. The cost for this event is £2.50. Please pay for your child to receive a letter via Arbor. The form closes on  $13^{th}$  December 2024 at 9am.

Year R	https://forms.office.com/e/38j5yeqtnF
Year 1	https://forms.office.com/e/cjpWVrfeFA
Year 2	https://forms.office.com/e/1Z8XD0pEN6















#### Christmas crafts

The children have been very busy in the classrooms making Christmas crafts for you to purchase and add to your home. Year R have made Christmas tree decorations and a Pine cone tree which can be bought for £5; Year 1 have made Christmas jars which can be bought for £3; Year 2 have made Christmas tree decorations which cost £3. Please pay for your child's decoration via Arbor.

If you are unable to pay for any of the activities via Arbor we will take cash in the school office.

### Decorate a Christmas Jumper competition

To enter, please print off the Christmas Jumper picture which is attached in this email and ask your child to decorate it. Please give their entry, with £1, to your child's class teacher for a chance to win. The competition will close on **Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> December** and winning entries will receive their prize on Friday  $20^{th}$  December.

#### **FOHWIS**

Sadly, as we do not have an active committee, we do not have the ability to have a Christmas Fayre this year. We are currently trying to recruit volunteers to enable us to re-establish this. Please click on the link to express an interest in being able to run fund raising events for the school: <u>Interest in FOHWIS</u> committee

We thank you for your continued support.

All the staff at HWIS













